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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Some Happy News 

Over the summer, both Emily and Ellie are getting married. Emily will remain Emily Fox at school and Ellie will remain Ellie 
Smith. I hope you will join me in sending your best wishes for their upcoming weddings.  

Contact for Clubs 
In future, the contact for Breakfast, After School and all other clubs will be Sharon McGran. You can contact Sharon at: 
s.mcgran@kentishtown.camden.sch.uk. Sharon is also organising Summer Club this year and she is the contact for this.  
 
Lorraine Benfield is currently unwell so please don’t contact her at the present time.  
 
After School Club 
Due to staff training on Monday 1st July, there will be no After School club provision on that day. There is also no After School 
club today due to the playground being used for the Summer Fair.  
 
School Closed—Thursday 4th July  
As our school will be used as a polling station, school will be closed next Thursday. School will be open, as normal on Friday 5th 
July.  
 
Sports Day 
Thanks to everyone who joined us for our annual Sports Day at the running track on Parliament Hill yesterday. Huge thanks to 
Ashleigh for organising this and to all of the staff and parents for supporting. Our children had a lovely time, completing a range of 
activities. It was not too hot and the rain held off as well! 
 
Pendarren House 
On Monday 1st July, our fantastic Beech class children will head off to Wales for their residential trip. Johnny and the team sup-
porting him will be enjoying a week away doing all sorts of amazing activities from a beach day, canoeing and a mountain walk! 
Can Y6 parents and carers please make outstanding payments on ParentPay.  
 
Children’s Reports 
Children’s end of year reports will come home to you next Friday, 5th July, the exception being the Beech class reports which will 
be sent home to you on Wednesday 10th July, once your children’s SATs results have been added.  
 
Community Breakfast 
Sadly, our free Community Breakfasts are coming to an end on the 19th July as the funding will cease then. I set these up in Janu-
ary 2023 with the aim of helping families in the cost of living crisis and with the help of Sarah Hoyle from the Kentish Town 
Community Centre, we have managed to keep them going for five terms. The Community Breakfast costs approximately £500 per 
week to offer and if anyone is aware of further funding, then please let me know. In the meantime, the current offer will end on 
July 19th. Huge thanks to Nicky and Chad in our kitchen for having prepared the breakfasts and to Sarah Hoyle for her help in 
finding the funding.  
 
National Autistic Society (NAS) Inclusion Award 
This week Miriam has led us through the accreditation process for the award above. The verbal feedback has been very positive 
indeed but we still have to wait to see if we have gained the award. Thank you to everyone involved, parents and carers, staff and 
of course Miriam. I will let you know when we are informed if we have been successful.  
 
Best wishes, 

 
James Humphries - Headteacher 

 
 
 
 



Teacher Year(s) Class 

Tracy Nolan Nursery Acorns 

Emily Fox Reception Oak 

Ellie Smith 1 Ash 

Chloe Price 2 Willow 

Joe Mahon 3 Cedar 

Emma Benham / Karen Trussler 4 Sycamore 

Flora Grant / Ryan Kirkpatrick 5 Chestnut 

Johnny Chapman 6 Beech 

Karen Trussler  French N/A 

Kate Agnew Tutoring  N/A 

Other Roles 

James Humphries Headteacher 

Grant Jacobson Deputy Headteacher/SENDCO 

Ryan Kirkpatrick / Emma Benham Assistant Headteachers 

Miriam Nadarajah (4 days) Teacher in Charge – Autism Resource 
Base 

Marcia Freixeiro 2nd Teacher – Autism Resource Base 

Coren Miles (2 days) Music Teacher 

TBC PE Coach / Sports Lead 

 
Staff Teams for Next Year 
 
Above you will find the list of the class teachers for next year. We are incredibly lucky this 
year that we have a completely stable teaching team with no changes at all.  
 
I know how much you all value our wonderful Teaching Assistants and how important it is to 
know who will be in each class team next year, however there are some changes in the support 
staff team and we are currently recruiting. We will let you all know as soon as the TA team is 
finalised.  
 
Thank you for your patience and bear with us; we will let you all know as soon as we can.  








